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Bible & Literature Missionary Foundation Update May 2025

BLMF « Co-Founder: Dr. Robert Lemmon, Jr. « Director; Dr. Shannon Lemmon

Scriptures in Papua, | RGN § : 3 - Container Loaded
New Guinea | for Zambia

Gospel Munitions Factory

What a treasure we have in this great Nation as we think of all those who have given their lives in service on
Memorial Day. The level of character, passion, bravery, and commitment required to make such a sacrifice is a
testimony to what they truly believed. Because they believed in the cause, there was no battle too heated and
no payment too much to pay for the price of freedom. If you were ever able to visit our old location just two miles
down the road from our Bible Barn, you would have seen a large white metal sign with bold letters: “Gospel
Munitions Factory” that had been printed and hung by Dr. Bob Lemmon, Sr. many years ago. As a United States
purple heart recipient himself, my grandfather understood war. He further understood that this Bible-printing
ministry is part of a spiritual warfare. He was well aware that he had enlisted for life in his service to Christ, and
he knew the Weapon to wield. His lifelong dedication to the production of the Scriptures was for the sake of those
fighting for Christ in distant lands...those in need of the Sword of the Spirit to truly see results - fruit that would
remain in their calling. His strong conviction was that one cannot do the work of God without the Word of God,
and this is why he died with his boots on for the Lord. Our very name, Bible and Literature Missionary Foundation,
was named so because Grandpa was convinced that the very Word of God is the only foundation onto which
any Missionary can build...to see souls saved, to disciple Believers, and to plant Churches. Every Missionary
will testify that they see more effects to the Glory of God when they have access to the Scriptures to give to their
people! Your partnership with BLMF is arming soldiers of Christ all over the world! Your prayers, support, and
friendship on the behalf of this ministry make it possible for them to do more for the sake of the Gospel.

-Dr. Shannon Lemmon, Director

18 Paper Trucks Received! Still owe for two of those received this month.

1,660,000 Scriptures Printed in 2025:

This month, the Lord has enabled us to print 70,000 English Bibles and 70,000 Tagalog/English
Bilingual New Testaments.

Shipped 8 containers (479,000 Scriptures) total 'year-to-date!

On May 27th, we shipped 6,000 whole Bibles and 58,000 New Testaments to Zambia for Missionary Bobby
Bonner! These will be distributed at a conference where they expect more than 5,000 people to attend — many
of them traveling over 600 miles to get these Scriptures! We look forward to the amazing results God will
provide from this container!

On the Mission Field:

» Container to Papua, New Guinea has arrived! Please pray for Missionary Lewis Young as he
distributes these Pidgin/English bilingual New Testaments and preaches!




